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Recommendation 1

That the procedures now in place to manage social care debt should be maintained and the management should continue to have access to appropriate resources

Review

Since the initial review the recovery team has been restructured to enable team members to become multi skilled in all aspects of social care debt recovery rather than dedicated sectors. This is an ongoing training requirement but will ensure we are able to address any future business continuity issues with minimum impact on recovery activity if so required. An additional member of the team has been successfully recruited to an existing vacancy bring the team to full force. All staff are ‘targeted’ in their roles and external modular training of all collections staff is being conducted in conjunction with the Institute of Credit Management (ICM) to improve further collections performance.

Recommendation 2
The management of the Income Section to determine if an increase in staff numbers would provide a cost benefit to the Authority, and if such a business case could be made, sufficient resource be identified to provide an increase in the level of staffing and resources.   
Review

Following the restructuring of the Income team we have increased the number of recovery personnel by 10% (1 FTE) while containing costs.  This reorganisation is at too early a stage to determine what impact this will have on collections performance. The number of clients serviced by the authority in increasing and thus the value of outstanding debt however our recovery rate is showing a steady increase over the same period last year. This may be attributed to system developments that have enabled the automatic despatch of reminder letters and the improved functionality to offer payment by Interactive Voice Recognition (IVR) and direct debit, the later being promoted constantly.  Accordingly, it is not believed at this stage an increase in staff numbers would significantly justify a cost benefit realisation. This situation will be continually reviewed  and reported in our monthly management  information as will any impact on the global economy re the effectiveness of income recovery.

Recommendation 3

That the write off policy be reviewed and the procedures streamlined.

Review

Following discussions with Liz Chidgey Deputy Executive Director, Adults Health & Community Wellbeing,  the process for the authorisation of debt write off has been streamlined significantly with her personally authorising all write off requests. 

This action in addition to a streamlined process provides Senior Management visibility on a case by case basis why the non recovery of a debt has occurred and possible identification areas in need of corrective action. 
